Queensland Government

Cabinet – November 2016
Review of state interests as expressed in the proposed planning regulation, State Planning Policy, and State Development Assessment Provisions and draft SPP for public notification
Deputy Premier, Minister for Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister for Trade and Investment

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Government is undertaking a review of how state interests are expressed in the planning system to ensure the statutory instruments supporting the new Planning Act 2016 (Planning Act) will contribute to an improved and more efficient system.
2. The review of state interests involves the concurrent review of the proposed planning regulation, the State Planning Policy (SPP) and the State Development Assessment Provisions (SDAP). Matters raised by government and non-government stakeholders have informed the drafting of these instruments.
3. The draft SPP will be made as a new state planning instrument under the Planning Act and will undergo public consultation as required by the Act. 
4. While not a statutory requirement, the draft regulation and the draft SDAP 2.0 will be made available for consultation when the draft SPP is released for public notification. This will enable stakeholders to make submissions with a more comprehensive understanding of how the state’s interests are proposed to be managed across the planning system.  
5. All submissions on the draft SPP must be considered by the Government to review the issues raised before the instruments are finalised.
6. Cabinet endorsed the release of the draft State Planning Policy for public notification.
7. Cabinet noted the release of the draft planning regulation and draft State Development Assessment Provisions 2.0 for public notification.
8. Attachments
· Draft State Planning Policy
· Draft Planning Regulation
· Draft State Development Assessment Provisions 2.0
